Holyoke Fire Department Alarm Division 600 High St. Holyoke, MA 01040

Dear Supervisor,

The residents of Beech St. urgently ask that you address traffic safety issues caused by the lack of the 25 mph speed synchronization on this major route through our city. Vehicle operators, knowing that this being a problem, disregard the posted speed limit in an effort to get past the next intersection signal.

This has been an issue since late spring and the public has not been informed on what the solution is. We ask that those responsible for it address this and convey to us that it will be taken care of before a tragedy occurs. Please use social media to let us know what you plan to do about it.

Regards,

Beech Street Residents

CC:

Holyoke City Council Holyoke Police Department Mayor Joshua Garcia